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826 

 

Electoral Assembly 

 

The First Day of August Two Thousand and Twenty-Four  

 
.  

Pursuant to an act of the Royal Court dated 19 July 2024 an Assembly of Electors was duly held in 

the Parish Hall on Thursday 01 August 2024 to proceed with the Election for a Procureur Du Bien 

Public. 

 

A nomination was received for: 

 

Dr Jason Lane of  2 La Retraite, Rue des Fosses, St Peter was proposed by Thomas Du Feu,  

seconded by Judith De Carteret, Nicholas de Carteret, David Ward, Rachel Sawyer , Michael 

Cullen, Eileen Mallet, Mark Finch, Howard Buesnel and Oliver Michael. 

Jason has lived in St Peter since attending primary school, he educated at St Peters Primary School 

and Victoria College before attending University. He has worked as Chief Advisor in the States 

and became the CEO for the Gambling Commission in 2010 and Commissioner in 2023. He has 

also been involved with the Police Authority for 7 ½ years. Jason is no stranger to the Parish as he 

was a Church Warden for 8 years and an Almoner for 10 years. He sent his sincere apologises for 

not attending the nomination meeting however he had planned a family holiday before the date of 

the meeting had been ordered by the Courts. His proposer advised that Jason is a great supporter of 

the Parish system and would be a great asset to the ancient parochial role. 

………………………………………………………………………………………………….. 

 

Pursuant to an act of the Royal Court dated 19 July 2024 an Assembly of Electors was duly held in 

the Parish Hall on Thursday 01 August 2024 to proceed with the Election for a Centenier 

 

A nomination was received for: 

 

Mrs Marion Bell Romeril of 8 Clos des Charmes, La Rue de L’Eglise, St Peters was proposed by 

Tony Alves, seconded by Louise Robinson, Janet Austin, Angela Lawless, Angela Hollis, 

Mary-Frances Pallot, Graeme Pallot, Louise Payn, Russell Phillips and Katheleen Dougan. 

 

The Chef de Police, John Camara thanked Marion for her previous service. 

  

Marion will be entering into her 3rd term of office as a Centenier. She became a honorary officer as 

a C.O in 2016 , moved to Vingtenier in 2018 and then became a Centenier in 2019. 

 

As there were no further nominations, thanks were to be expressed to Dr Lane and also thanks 

were given to Marion Romeril . They are to be advised to appear before the Royal Court on 

Friday 13 September 2024 at 10.00 am to take the Oath of Office. 

 

The outgoing Procureur Chris Benest was thanked by Thomas Du Feu and also by the Constable 

for his service to the role  

 

 

 

 

01 August 2024       R P Vibert   

        Connẻtable 


